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Coming up . . .     
 
6/25/18 – Jay Keany, Louisville Councilman 
and Youth Advisory Board 
6/30/18 - Service Dog Graduation & 
Recognition, 2-4 pm at home of Alan Boeve  
7/2/18 – Roundtable Discussion at Coal Creek 
7/6/18 - First Friday Louisville Art Walk 
7/9/18 - Foothills Board of Directors meeting 
at Coal Creek Golf Club; members invited 
7/16/18 – Francea Phillips, Meals on Wheels 
7/23/18 – Open 
7/30/18 – Jennifer Hinderliter, WOW 
Museum 
8/6/18 - Dave Shinneman, Spotlight on 
Broomfield - New Development in our 
Community 
 
Program Chairpersons: 
 
June – Bob Mohling 
July – Adam Pauluhn 
August – Craig Hurst 
September - Open 

June 11- Katie Zoss, Cultural Arts & Special Events, Louisville  
 
Katie spoke to our club about Cultural Arts and 
Special Events in Louisville.  Katie has a degree 
in theatre and masters in Arts Administration 
and Non-Profit Management. She has toured the 
US and oversees with a traveling children’s 
theatre, started and run a non-profit theatre 
company, and done fundraising for NPR and 
PBS stations. She has been with the City of 
Louisville for the past year and a half where she 
plans events for the City and works with local 
arts and cultural organizations. The City's 
Cultural Arts and Special Events office manages 
a variety of arts, culture and special events 
including: Community Events Calendar, Fourth 
of July Celebration and Fireworks, Fall Festival and Labor Day Parade, Louisville 
Center for the Arts, City of Louisville Cultural Arts Master Plan, and Resources 
for Artists and Organizations. For additional details, go 
to: http://www.louisvilleco.gov/residents/arts-events.  
  
June 18 – Morgan Louis, A Testimony for our Dog Alert Program     
 
Morgan and her mother, Debbie, came from 
Colorado Springs to give us a testimony of 
what her dog, Pepper, means to them. Morgan 
has Type 1 diabetes, which has no cure. 
Pepper, who has been with her since a pup of 8 
weeks, knows 40 commands to help Morgan 
with her disease. Morgan and Pepper 
demonstrated some the commands; some 
important ones are: alerts Morgan and family if 
blood sugar is low and finds items needed to 
check blood level. Pepper is now two years 
old, and is Morgan’s best friend. Morgan 
understands that she must take good care of 
Pepper when at places such as school. She 
must make sure that Pepper is safe with food, water, and bathroom breaks. On 
June 30, Morgan and Pepper will attend graduation ceremonies at Al Boeve’s 
home. All club members are invited to see two teams graduate. Thanks, Morgan, 
for a wonderful presentation. This makes our fundraiser effort worthwhile!! 
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Girls’ Softball at Pete Sprenkle Field 
Bob Mohling, Coaching Excellence Committee 
  

 
On Wednesday, June 20th, Erie and Boulder 8-year old girls 
played a softball game at Pete’s field near Horizon’s School. 
Before the game started our club member, Pete, was 
recognized for his contribution to girls’ softball. It was the 
first time in years a game was played at this location – it is 
typically used as a practice field only. Misie Goodard, 
BVGSA President, spoke briefly to the players about the 
significance of Pete starting girls’ softball in Boulder 40 
years ago. The field was pretty (manicured) and ready to go 
for the game. Players and fans enjoyed some cupcakes and 
soft drinks at the conclusion of the game. Everyone had a 
good time!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Crayons to Calculator Packing Event  
Paul Bailey, President 
 
The Boulder Rotary has setup times to stuff backpacks for 
the Crayons to Calculators program. This year will be at 
Mesa Elementary 1575 Lehigh St, Boulder, CO 80305. Here 
are the choices for 2 hour shifts: 
 
1PM-3PM Monday July 9 
10AM-12Noon Wednesday July 11 
10AM-12Noon Monday July 16 
1PM-3PM Thursday July 19 
 
Background on Crayons to Calculators can be found 
at http://crayonstocalculators.org/.  

Up with People Needs Rooms for Cast while in Denver  
Paul Bailey, President 
 
Up with People is returning to Denver and is searching for 
people that are willing to open their homes to host one or 
more of their international cast members. Hosting 
opportunities are from July 27th (with some staff members 
arriving earlier on July 16th and July 18th) through August 
26th. There is also the option to host for just the first two 
weeks or last two weeks. It is a convenient and fun way to 
learn about different cultures without leaving your own home 
- all you do is provide the young person(s) with a place to 
sleep, breakfast and dinner, transportation in the mornings 
around 8 am and in the evenings around 6 pm most days. We 
will be offering a regional shuttle service to transport 
students to and from daily activities. Tentative shuttle stops 
for this upcoming Staging may include Boulder, Broomfield, 
Longmont, Thornton, downtown Denver, Aurora, Parker, 
and Highlands Ranch.  
The cast is beginning their world tour in Denver and will 
spend their time learning the show Live on Tour composed 
of international music and dance, connecting with their 
international cast members and spreading the mission of Up 
with People.  
For more information about Up with People please visit our 
website at http://www.upwithpeople.org. If interesting in 
providing a room, contact Paul or Bob Mohling. 
 
2018 Rocky Mountain District Annual Convention 
August 9 - 11, 2018 
 
The convention will be held at Double Tree by Hilton Hotel 
& Conference Center, 919 7th Street, Greeley, CO 80631. 
The Saturday forums include: Let’s Grow - Membership 
Matters, Let’s Grow - Club Advising, and Let's Grow - Club 
Opening. Register by July 13: $60; register July 14 - 24: $80. 
Registration includes Interclub Lunch. Reservation cut-off is 
July 13, 2018. Inform President Paul if you are interested in 
attending; our club pays registration.  Let’s get an interclub 
(4 members)!  
 
Dog Days Virtual Golf Tournament Results 
Bob Mohling, Tournament Coordinator  
 
Over $7,100 was raised from sponsors to support our 
community’s children that include our Service Dogs for Kids 
Project and numerous other youth-oriented projects.  A thank 
you letter was mailed to all sponsors.  In addition, the Daily 
Camera will run a recognition ad in the following weeks in 
the Local News Section, in which we acknowledge the 
support of all sponsors and donors for this year’s event.  
 
Pack Away Hunger Event Approved for August 25 
 
The Board of Directors approved support of this project to 
package 10,000 meals for disasters that occur here in the US 
and aboard. We will team with members from Risen Savior 
and the Circle K students from CU. The event will be held at 
the Salvation Army Center (1080 Birch) in Broomfield from 
9:30–11:30 am. Minimum age of children is 7. Signup sheets 
will be available next month.  

Pete was recognized for his 40 years of softball by BVGSA 
President Misie Goodard 

Bob, Misie, and Pete at Sprenkle Field 
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